
 

May 2024 

Dear Pastor and Church Family: 

Traveling in “Tornado Alley” 

     This past month we have had an exciting time reporting back to supporting churches.  We gave in-person reports to 
churches in Texas and Missouri.  It was a blessing being able to spend time re-connecting with our supporters, telling of 
how the Lord has worked in our lives and the lives of the Kenyans, and passing on to the churches a portion of our burden 
for the lost in Kenya.  While we seek to be a help and a blessing wherever we go, we find that God’s people have been a 
greater blessing to us.  Even a non-supporting church in Oklahoma was a blessing to us during a drop-in service on a 
Wednesday night.  I was not expecting the pastor to allow me to give a testimony to the church family and to receive 
their kind love offering.  What a blessing to see God’s people displaying their love for missions and missionaries! 

     In Kenya, we got used to not having tornadoes.  Traveling to churches in “Tornado Alley” during the spring storm 
season has been exciting.  Thankfully, we have remained safe on the roads.  Only one time have we had to drive in a 
torrential downpour for an extended period of time.  While tornadoes have been in our area, they have not been near 
us.  We are grateful for the Lord’s continued protection as we travel. 

Laborers Together 

     One Sunday after I had preached the morning services at a supporting church in Oklahoma, a young man named 
Ramses came up to me.  He was a first-time visitor to the church, and he was intent on knowing how he could have the 
kind of saving faith that had been preached.  As the pastor was standing nearby, I directed him to the pastor.  In talking 
with the pastor later, I learned that Ramses had been confused with a lot of false doctrine which left him uncertain of his 
eternal home.  The pastor had arranged to continue meeting with Ramses beyond that Sunday and carefully go through 
God’s Word to root out the false doctrine and plant the Truth that is in Christ.  I asked the pastor to keep me posted on 
how Ramses was doing.  A few weeks later, I received a message from the pastor telling me that God had been working 
on Ramses and that he had accepted Christ as his Savior.  Praise the Lord!  Please keep Ramses in prayer as he grows in 
the Lord. 

 
Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support! 

Billy, Crystal, and Hudson Coley 
 


